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which would have been obtained if such 
cost had been treated as a direct cost. 

9904.402–60 Illustrations. 
(a) Illustrations of costs which are 

incurred for the same purpose: 
(1) Contractor normally allocates all 

travel as an indirect cost and pre-
viously disclosed this accounting prac-
tice to the Government. For purposes 
of a new proposal, contractor intends 
to allocate the travel costs of per-
sonnel whose time is accounted for as 
direct labor directly to the contract. 
Since travel costs of personnel whose 
time is accounted for as direct labor 
working on other contracts are costs 
which are incurred for the same pur-
pose, these costs may no longer be in-
cluded within indirect cost pools for 
purposes of allocation to any covered 
Government contract. Contractor’s 
Disclosure Statement must be amended 
for the proposed changes in accounting 
practices. 

(2) Contractor normally allocates 
planning costs indirectly and allocates 
this cost to all contracts on the basis 
of direct labor. A proposal for a new 
contract requires a disproportionate 
amount of planning costs. The con-
tractor prefers to continue to allocate 
planning costs indirectly. In order to 
equitably allocate the total planning 
costs, the contractor may use a method 
for allocating all such costs which 
would provide an equitable distribution 
to all final cost objectives. For exam-
ple, he may use the number of planning 
documents processed rather than his 
former allocation base of direct labor. 
Contractor’s Disclosure Statement 
must be amended for the proposed 
changes in accounting practices. 

(b) Illustrations of costs which are 
not incurred for the same purpose: 

(1) Contractor normally allocates 
special tooling costs directly to con-
tracts. The costs of general purpose 
tooling are normally included in the 
indirect cost pool which is allocated to 
contracts. Both of these accounting 
practices were previously disclosed to 
the Government. Since both types of 
costs involved were not incurred for 
the same purpose in accordance with 
the criteria set forth in the Contrac-
tor’s Disclosure Statement, the alloca-
tion of general purpose tooling costs 

from the indirect cost pool to the con-
tract, in addition to the directly allo-
cated special tooling costs, is not con-
sidered a violation of the standard. 

(2) Contractor proposes to perform a 
contract which will require three fire-
men on 24-hour duty at a fixed-post to 
provide protection against damage to 
highly inflammable materials used on 
the contract. Contractor presently has 
a firefighting force of 10 employees for 
general protection of the plant. Con-
tractor’s costs for these latter firemen 
are treated as indirect costs and allo-
cated to all contracts; however, he 
wants to allocate the three fixed-post 
firemen directly to the particular con-
tract requiring them and also allocate 
a portion of the cost of the general fire-
fighting force to the same contract. He 
may do so but only on condition that 
his disclosed practices indicate that 
the costs of the separate classes of fire-
men serve different purposes and that 
it is his practice to allocate the gen-
eral firefighting force indirectly and to 
allocate fixed-post firemen directly. 

9904.402–61 Interpretation. 

(a) 9904.402, Cost Accounting Stand-
ard—Consistency in Allocating Costs 
Incurred for the Same Purpose, pro-
vides, in 9904.402–40, that ‘‘ * * * no 
final cost objective shall have allo-
cated to it as a direct cost any cost, if 
other costs incurred for the same pur-
pose, in like circumstances, have been 
included in any indirect cost pool to be 
allocated to that or any other final 
cost objective.’’ 

(b) This interpretation deals with the 
way 9904.402 applies to the treatment of 
costs incurred in preparing, submit-
ting, and supporting proposals. In es-
sence, it is addressed to whether or 
not, under the Standard, all such costs 
are incurred for the same purpose, in 
like circumstances. 

(c) Under 9904.402, costs incurred in 
preparing, submitting, and supporting 
proposals pursuant to a specific re-
quirement of an existing contract are 
considered to have been incurred in dif-
ferent circumstances from the cir-
cumstances under which costs are in-
curred in preparing proposals which do 
not result from such specific require-
ment. The circumstances are different 
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